TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES

NOVEMBER 3, 2010


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Wednesday, November 3rd, 2010 at the Stanford Town Hall.  Supervisor Virginia Stern called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.


Roll Call:  

Mark D’Agostino – present





Thomas Dewhirst – present





Christopher Flynn – present





Johanna Shafer – present





Virginia Stern - present


A motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to close the regular session and enter into a Public Hearing for the 2011 Preliminary Budget.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.


PUBLIC HEARING:

2011 PRELIMINARY BUDGET


Supervisor Stern opened the public hearing for the scheduled public hearing on the 2011 Preliminary Budget with introductory remarks: the Board struggled for long hours making cuts, asking the employees to do more with less, revenues are down and mandated expenses are up.  This preliminary budget carries a 5.7% tax increase.  The Board will be voting on the budget on November 10th.


Jan Weido, Church Lane – asked if the Board members would each speak on the Town’s surplus “rainy day” funds.  Spoke of having attended a budget workshop where cuts were made to the seniors, the Rec.; the County’s mandated election charges.


Supervisor Stern and the Bookkeeper – reported that the fund balance figures were $894,000 in the General Fund, $205,000 in the Highway.  Also explained was the tentative (wish lists from departments) vs. preliminary budgets.  The tentative budget would have carried a 50% increase.


Councilman D’Agostino – added that $120,000 had already been moved for the new garage, and that another $755,000 was anticipated to be moved; not included in above figures.  The auditor suggested having 30-35% of the budget in savings.


Bookkeeper stated that the $894,000 balance accounted for having already moved the $755,000.


Joe Norton, Hobbs Lane – also asked about the balance figures.


Supervisor Stern – briefly discussed fund balances: Milan and Fishkill had used much of theirs’.


Joe Norton – asked about revenue figures and how the property taxes are split between General and Highway.


Steve Gotovich, Layton Road – also speaking as Assessor, added that a median home worth $325,000, assessed at $187,200 would see a $35 increase in this budget.  Stated that the Board did a wonderful job and encouraged them to adopt it.


Councilman D’Agostino – stated that the budget was a collective effort; 98% was agreed upon in a bipartisan manner.  If another meeting is needed, they would do it.


Councilman Dewhirst – said that we should work harder, trim more; go as low as possible.  One more meeting could meet the goal.


Councilwoman Shafer – labor negotiations could add to the budget.


Jan Weido – came from a strong union family but the new garage would improve their environment; they have to see that.


Councilman Dewhirst – added that they can’t be greedy; must understand the economics.  Others are not getting raises; they must understand that its give and take.


With no other comments, a motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Thomas Dewhirst, to close the public hearing and go back into the regular meeting.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.


Brief discussion followed with the Board agreeing to have one more budget workshop meeting immediately following this Special Meeting.  A motion was made by Virginia Stern at 8:15 PM to adjourn this meeting, seconded by Christopher Flynn.  Motion carried with all in favor.








Respectfully submitted,








Ritamary Bell 










Town Clerk

